
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

to: Department of Energy via email: expartecommunications@hq.doe.gov 

from: Jennifer Cleary, Director, Public Relations 
date: October 4, 2010 

subject: Ex parte Communication 
 
This memo memorializes the call between AHAM and the Department of Energy on October 4, 
2010, for inclusion in the public docket.  In summary, the issue discussed was the methodology 
for developing the standards equations proposed in DOE’s notice of proposed rulemaking on 
energy conservation standards for residential refrigerators, refrigerator-freezers, and freezers.   
 
The attendees were as follows:   
 
Michael Kido, Department of Energy 
Subid Wagley, Department of Energy 
Detlef Westphalen, Navigant Consulting 
Kevin Messner, AHAM 
Jennifer Cleary, AHAM 
Manfred Staebler, BSH Home Appliance Corporation 
David Hall, Electrolux Home Products, Inc. 
Allan Hall, Electrolux Home Products, Inc. 
Bill Brown, GE Appliances and Lighting  
Martin Severance, GE 
Dick Topping, Sub-Zero 
Chris Rieger, Sub-Zero 
Paul Sikir, Sub-Zero 
Mark Drake, Viking Range Corporation 
Steve Church, Whirlpool Corporation 


